

From: mayoro < > Sent: Monday, September 25, 2017 11:35 AM

To: Nelson Santos **Subject:** Amazon Bid

Hi Nelson,

The City of Windsor is partnering with the City of Detroit to present a bid to for Amazon's new headquarters....or what's being dubbed as "HQ2".

This project will mean the creation of 50,000 new jobs to the region selected. The Windsor/Detroit bid is truly unique and leverages our strategic location with the USA whereby Amazon can have the best of both worlds – business climate and talent.

One of the significant factors considered by Amazon is availability of public transit. This is one area of our bid that can use some support.

I am attempting to get confirmation from municipalities in Essex County that they would agree to participate in a regional transit solution if we were successful in landing this major investment.

Residents in every municipality in Essex County will benefit immensely if we are successful in this endeavour.

We are seeking support by way of letter to attach to our proposal that Kingsville would support regional transit if we were successful in landing this project. The impact to all of our municipalities would be huge.

Sincerely, Drew Dilkens

Mayor City of Windsor